[image: image1.png]



Mr. Allen
Science and Social Studies

I am so excited to have the privilege of teaching your child this school year. Fifth grade is an exciting year for students. Not only does it mark the height of elementary school, but it will also become a launching pad to middle school. You will see your child grow in many ways as we work toward responsibility and independence. This year will be filled with many opportunities for your child to build confidence while meeting challenges and achieving goals! I look forward to being a part of your child’s team of teachers.
Here some important things to know as we get started together:
· Meet the Teachers: Mrs. Robinson – ELA; Mrs. Ratcliff – Math; Mr. Allen – Science and Social Studies

· Arrival/Dismissal: School doors open at 8:05 and students are allowed in classroom immediately. At 3:15, students will begin to be dismissed according to their afternoon transportation: after-school care, walkers, car-riders (front car rider line), bus riders. If you need to change your child’s transportation at any time, please provide a written note specifically explaining the change (date, bus number, temporary or permanent change, etc.). 

· Communication: I believe in keeping an open line of communication. You may email me or send in a written note at any time. I will answer you promptly. If you need to speak with me, I can return phone calls during my planning time (8:40-9:15) or after school hours. You can also set up a conference during my planning time by calling the school at 662-890-7705.
I will use School Status to send text messages.  You may also contact me through School Status.
I also have a webpage on our school website. I will update the information on this webpage weekly. Go to www.che.desotocountyschools.org; click on Teacher Websites (on left) and then my name (Kelly Matthews).

· Graded Papers: You will receive graded papers on Tuesdays. Please sign the graded paper form in the folder and return it to school the next day. The papers are yours to keep for review and extra practice. Students who do not return their graded paper folders on time will receive a consequence. 
· Lunch Money: I will not collect lunch money.  It will be up to your child to pay for lunch as he/she goes through the lunch line.  Breakfast will be served from 8:05-8:25 and will be free for all students this year.
We will eat lunch from 12:05-12:30. This year a school lunch for students will cost $2.75.  We will alternate weeks between eating in our classroom and in the cafeteria.
· Activity: Our activity time will be each morning from 8:40-9:25. Our students will participate in 6 activities (PE, Library, Computers, Music, Art and Intervention)
· Discipline: Students are expected to follow all classroom rules and school rules for all teachers. 5th grade uses a check system to monitor behavior choices and to provide rewards/consequences. Please see details on our letter.
Fifth grade can be both challenging and rewarding. We will accomplish so much this year. I look forward to watching them grow through science and social studies. 

Welcome to FIFTH grade!!

Mr. Steve Allen
steve.allen@dcsms.org
662-890-7705
DeSoto County Schools grading scale:





90-100 – A


80-89 – B


70-79 – C


60-69 – D


0-64 - F








